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the zone. Nothing seems to
bother him on the mound. He’s a
great kid,” Coach Wischusen said.

Westfield took a 2-0 lead in the
bottom of the first when Rooney
singled to right, stole second then
Alliegro blasted his two-run shot

over the left-centerfield fence.
Situations looked fine for

Westfield in the Cranford second
when second baseman Danny
Varano snagged a low liner for
the first out. Toto and Wischusen
followed with singles and

Kanterman grounded into a force
play for the second out.

Then the flood began. Black
bashed his first two-run double
to center. Katz reached on a
throwing error, Murphy ripped a
hard two-run single off the first
baseman’s glove, Ruka rapped
an RBI double and Jarosz jolted
an RBI single. Echausse came in
to relieve Alliegro then Robinson
plopped an RBI single over first.
Jake DiClerico’s grounder eluded
the third baseman and another
Cougar scored.

During that inning and for the
remainder of the game, the Cou-
gars enjoyed several first-and-
third situations and managed to
take advantage of all of them by
successfully sending the runner
from first to second.

In the third, with Wischusen on
third and Kanterman on second,
Black slashed a two-run double
to center. Katz followed with his
two-run homer over the left-
centerfield fence. Jarosz was hit-
by-a-pitch, stole second and
scored on Robinson’s chopping
single past short.

Westfield scored two runs in
the third. Rooney looped a single
over first, Alliegro walked and
Meiselman muscled a two-run
single to center. The Cougars
answered with three in the fourth
then Kohler led off with a single
in the Westfield fourth and Hiltz

hacked an RBI single over sec-
ond. The final batter lined into a
double play.

“We play Millburn on Thursday
night in the finals. Fortunately,
both teams advance to the state
tournament, but I am sure that
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